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April 5, 2012
Blackstone Planning Board

15 St. Paul St.

Blackstone, MA 01504

Main Meeting Room
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman Paul Marvelle, Members, Joe Belrose, Kevin Kerttula, Gerry Rivet, and alternate member Donald Westberg.
ALSO PRESENT:  
Amy Sutherland, Recording Secretary



Gino Carlucci, Consultant


The Chairman opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.

BOARD BUSINESS:
Rolling Brook:
The Richard Baccari from Churchill and Banks was present at the meeting.

The DPW Director was also present to discuss the remaining items.  It was

communicated that the as-built plans appear to comply with the rules and

regulations.  The seeding will be done at a later date.  The work that needed to be

completed is 2/3 done.  The recommended bond amount at this time is $12,000.

(See Attached estimate).

The DPW director did communicate that there is an issue with the sidewalk on

Lot 10.  The sidewalk is outside of the noted area on the plans and will require

and easement.  

Mr. Baccari indicated that he has communicated with the property owner of Lot

10.  This property owner has communicated to Mr. Barraci that he has no problem

granting the easement.  The survey work will need to be done.  They will need to

take some more measurements and provide a new as-built.
The Board would like a copy of this easement.

The DPW Director also noted the paperwork for the easement needs to be done

prior to the town meeting.  The Board of Selectmen will need to have all the

information relative to any easements prior to the Town Meeting. 

The Chairman communicated that it is Mr. Bacarri’s responsibility to get on the

Board of Selectmen’s agenda to discuss the street acceptance.

Mr. Baccari communicated that he understands.

Mr. Baccari also supplied a check in the amount of $12,000 for surety on the

remainder of the work for Rolling Brook. 
The Board agreed to accept the $12,000 for surety from Rolling Brook Estates to

cover the remainder of the work with the understanding that the money will be

released when the work is completed.

Upon review of the agreement which Mr. Baccari provided, the Chairman

indicated that he will not sign the agreement with the language as noted.  

The Chairman also responded that he did not discuss this agreement with Town

Counsel.  

The Chairman did mention that he is comfortable with the conditions one through

six in the document provided.

The Board took the following actions.  

Bond Amount:

On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the Board

voted unanimously to accept the bond check in the amount of $12,000

subject to the conditions one through six in the estimate provided.
As-Built Mylar

On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Kevin Kertulla, the

Board voted unanimously to sign the mylar as presented.

Recommendation:
On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Kevin Kertulla, theBoard

voted unanimously to inform the Board of Selectmen that all the work has

been substantially completed to the satisfaction of the Planning Board.  

A letter will be drafted informing the Board of Selectmen and Mr. Bacarri of the

action taken.
The Board discussed having Consultant Carlucci check the Rules and Regulations

and either find or create a certificate of completion.

Consultant Carlucci communicated that he has been in contact with Dan Keyes

regarding CMRCP regional project to look at priority development.  The Planning

Board will need to examine what projects will be of priorities.  There has also

been discussion about having the Bellingham Town Planner come to one of the

meetings to discuss SNAP.  The town of Bellingham is looking for a letter of

support.  

The DPW director communicated that there will be a planning study to look at the

regional transportation plan.  Engineers are looking at five projects.  There will be

a meeting on April 14, 2012. 

Warrant Articles:
The Board members received a copy of the recently revised draft of the warrant articles from Town Counsel.  (See Attached)

Submittal:
The Board is in receipt of a submittal for a definitive plan and special permit for Sycamore Park Estates.

On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the Board voted unanimously to set the public hearing for Sycamore Meadows for May 3, 2012 at 7:15 pm.
The Board is also in receipt of an application for 105 Canal Street for a Special Permit.

On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the Board voted unanimously to set the public hearing for 105 Canal Street for May 3, 2012 at 8:15 pm.

Resignation:

The Board is in receipt of the resignation letter from Kevin Kertulla who is moving out of state.

The Board would like to accept the resignation from Kevin Kertulla with regret and discussed having alternate Don Westberg fill in as the permanent member.

The secretary was asked to send a letter to the Board of Selectmen seeking appointment of Don Westberg as a member.
On a motion made by Paul Marvelle and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the Board voted unanimously to accept with regret the resignation from Kevin Kertulla and would like to appoint Don Westberg as the full-time member to the planning board.

Bills:
On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Kevin Kertulla, the

Board voted unanimously to pay the following bills:
      
The Call: $216.40


Office Supplies: $47.49


Consultant: $520.00


Secretary: $811.20

The Board would like Consultant Carlucci to create similar binders like the

Zoning book but with the rules and regulations, included in this would be the fees

schedule and the procedural information.
Form A:

The Board is in receipt of a Form A application for 130 Blackstone Street for the Hamels.

On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Kevin Kertulla the

Board voted unanimously to endorse the Form A for 130 Blackstone Street.
Minutes:

On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Kevin Kerttula, the Planning Board voted unanimously to accept the minutes from March, 2012 with the noted revisions.
Adjourn:  
On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Kevin Kerttula, the Planning Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 10:00 pm.
Future Meetings:

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 1, 2012.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Amy Sutherland

Meeting Recording Secretary 
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